BETH EL LIFE THE MONTHLY BULLETIN OF TEMPLE BETH EL CONGREGATION

800 N. Palafox Street
Pensacola, Florida 32501
850-438-3321
Joel Fleekop, Rabbi
Capt. Fred Levin, USN Ret.,
President
N. William Schwartz,
Rabbi Emeritus

Dates of Interest: 8/5 Torah on Tap 5:00 pm

8/10 PJF Rally 2:00 pm at Seville Square

8/12 Chai Discussion Group 12:00 TBE

8/17 Blues on the Bay 5:00pm

8/20 Sisterhood Luncheon

8/22 Freedom Summer Shabbat 6:00 pm

8/23 Poker Tournament

8/24 SJL Begins

Inside this issue:

Rabbi's	Message	2

President's	3
Message	

Sisterhood Notes

Educator's	5
Message	

Donations 6

Kitchen Kibbitz 8 and Calendar

Yahrzeits 9



August 2014 Av-Elul 5774

The Renovations Are Coming, The Renovations Are Coming!

Excitement about the Temple renovations continues to build. After a positive and engaging meeting with the congregation on June 29 during which many great ideas came forward, the architects have moved to the "design development" stage. Please visit the Temple's website (http://www.templebethelofpensacola.org/) to see the most recent version of the plans and renderings (revised as of July 23). Of particular interest, please note the addition of display cases in the Lower Lobby and Upper Lobby areas. The Lower Lobby cases have been reserved for items from the Pensacola Jewish Museum.

The actual construction work has begun. After a couple hard weeks of cleaning out the Pinn building (special thanks to Danny Zimmern, Janet Kahn and Kathy Smith for their dedicated efforts), the building has been demolished to make way for a construction staging area and grading for new parking. Work on modifications to the buildings is scheduled to begin immediately after High Holy Days, with completion target before Summer 2015.

The congregation has done a great job thus far in supporting the project. About 75 families having made pledges. We hope to achieve 100% participation from our congregational family. We are about 82% of our fundraising goal, but we need help reaching the goal line. In order to build the entire project, we need to raise another \$350,000 to \$400,000! Please join in supporting this momentous change to our Temple.

Many have made pledges to be paid over a period of up to five years, while others have offered to furnish their donations this year. We are most appreciative of all who have made pledges and very politely ask that those who intend to contribute some or all of their pledges this year please proceed with doing so.

Join the Fun!!!

Poker Tournament Has Arrived

Saturday, August 23 beginning at 6:00 pm
Doors open at 5:15 pm
Free Food, Cash Bar
Great Prizes (non-monetary) to top 9 Players
1st Place - Big Green Egg
2nd Place - Large Flat Screen TV
Contact Terry Gross for details
434-3333 or 449-1762

Temple Beth El will be taking a congregational trip to Israel, March 12-22, 2015 Information in Rabbi's Column, page 2



Rabbi Joel Fleekop

Freedom Summer Shabbat Join us on Friday, August 22nd at 6pm as we mark 50 years since the Mississippi Freedom Summer. The "Freedom Summer Shabbat" service will feature special readings and music. Rabbi Fleekop will speak on the Jewish community's role in the Civil Rights movement.



From the Rabbi

We Are Going to Israel

As I write this article, warning sirens sound in Jerusalem and the Federal Aviation Admini-

stration's suspension of domestic carriers' flights into Tel Aviv remains in place. There are certainly more opportune times to announce a congregational trip to Israel – but no time is more significant. And so I proudly share that Temple Beth El will be taking a congregational trip to Israel, March 12-22, 2015.

Planning and committing to visit Israel is a show of our support and dedication to the Jewish state. In announcing our trip, we offer those whose lives have been disrupted by the threat of rockets and the glare of sirens, assurance that they are not alone. We declare that violence and hatred will not keep us from the sites, experiences, and friendships Israel has to offer.

We pray that the violence in Israel and Gaza will soon come to an end; that a true and lasting peace will take hold. But long after a cease-fire goes into affect, the economic impact of the fighting will continue to be felt. This summer's conflict is expected to cost the Israeli tourist industry several hundred million dollars. By traveling to Israel we participate in "economic Zionism." By visiting in the coming months, we will help those restaurants, hotels, and shops make up this shortfall - helping them stay open until what will hopefully be a more prosperous and peaceful 2015.

In this difficult time, Israel needs our support. But we also need Israel.

We need, as always, to experience the awe and holiness that comes from watching the sun rise over the Old City and worshipping at the Western Wall. We need the sense of amazement that comes from wandering the streets of Tel Aviv. full of boutiques and shaded by skyscrapers – a fulfillment of the Zionist dream. But also, after a summer filled with images of soldiers and bomb shelters, we need to see children playing in neighborhood parks and taxi drivers debating football. We need to be reminded that Israel is a three dimensional country - whose strength and resilience comes from a paradoxical mix of exceptionalism and ordinariness.

For these reasons and others, I am excited to be leading our congregation to Israel this March 12-22.

In planning the trip we are working with ARZA World Travel, part of the American Reform Zionist Association. A sample itinerary, preliminary pricing, and other information is available on the Temple website www.templebethelofpens acola.org.

If you are interested in learning more about this trip or would like to express your interest please contact me at 850-438-3321 or rabbi@templebethelofpen-scola.org.

The earlier we have commitments, the more our itinerary can be customized to your wishes. I look forward to traveling together and, through our shared experiences, building upon the relationships and friendships that are the foundation of our Temple community.

May God's blessing of peace spread over us, Jerusalem, and all the world.

Rabbi Joel

August 2014 Page 3

From the President

After all the talking, meetings, planning and organizing, I am happy to report that we have taken the first step in our renovation project. The Pinn building has been demolished. Other grading work will immediately follow to protect the campus property. This should be a cause for celebration. As planned. our next step in renovating the Temple and school building, will start immediately following the High Holy Days. Hopefully the renovation will be completed by late spring or early summer. This is an exciting time, but one that will require patience and forbearance until the construction and landscaping has been completed.

We planned for a renovation that would create an accessible and welcoming Temple Beth El campus. Based upon our architectural and construction estimates, we are committed to a renovation that will cost \$2.2M+. At present we have commitments totaling \$1.7M+. There are a significant number of congregants who have not yet stepped forward with their commitments. Let me be clear that each of us must decide what we can donate. Every donation

But we need the commitments now. With this Temple Beth El Campus you to insure the future for Judaism here in Pensa- in some of our summer cola.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank Deborah Buchalter for the many years of dedication to our Congregation and especially the last two years as a member of the Board of Directors and as Chair of the Outreach Committee. Her contributions were significant and deeply appreciated by the congregation and the Board of Directors. Well done and L'shalom, thank you Deborah! I would also like to welcome Zvi Salpeter as a new member of the Board of Directors, Con-

counts whatever the size. gratulations on your election and welcome. We would like to welcome back to Temple our canrenovation, we are asking torial soloist Gabi Lapidus who will be participating Shabbat services.

> Our board meetings are open and you are invited to attend any and all of the meetings. We meet on the third Thursday of each month at 5:45 p.m. in the Max L. Bear Auditorium. Please call me if you have any questions, recommendations or criticisms. My phone number is 850 449 3490 and my email address is flevin4@att.net.



Fred





Capt. Fred Levin USN, Ret.

"After all the talking, meetings, planning and organizing, I am happy to report that we have taken the first step in our renovation project."

Temple Beth El Cemetery Perpetual Care Fees

Temple Beth El does not have a "burial fee". Instead, the bylaws adopt a system based on a Perpetual Care Fee. According to the bylaws, Article VIII Section 2e, the Perpetual Care Fund must produce sufficient earnings to cover all expenses associated with operating and maintaining the Temple Beth El cemetery. Based on the need to increase fees to cover the costs, the Board of Directors approved the following fees to become effective Jan. 1, 2015.

Regular Members if purchased prior to death: \$3000 Regular Members if purchased after death: Perpetual Care Fee plus 50% = \$4500 Non-Members but eligible for Regular Membership: Perpetual Care Fee plus 150% = \$7500

Each subscription to the Perpetual Care Fund shall cover one gravesite. This does not affect previously purchased Perpetual Care, including those covering lots, rather than individual gravesites. The Perpetual Care Fee may be paid "in full" or in installments over a period of time not exceeding five years provided the initial installment is not less than 20% of the total Perpetual Care Fee.

For more information please contact Janet Kahn, Vice President at jskahn1@gmail.com or (850) 566-2873.



Renee Eilen Marty Lisner

It is not too early to reserve your spot for bimah flowers and oneg sponsorships. Please contact Janet Schilling for flowers at 944-3349 or janetschilling54 @gmail.com and Hynda Rome for onegs at 479-2701 or hrome@cox.net



The Mitzvah Caring
Fund has received a
donation
in memory of
Susan Leath from
Lucille Foley

Sisterhood Notes

Happy new Sisterhood year!! We just finished our Senior Mitzvah Project (thanks to Linda Armacost and a special shout-out to the Brotherhood for air conditioner installations), and we thank all of you who contributed. You made for a lot of happy seniors.

Pat Braunstien and Andrea Fleekop, our new Programming Vice Presidents, have come up with many new and exciting on and off site programs this year, beginning with our August luncheon, which will be held August 20th at 11:45 a.m. (luau and marine biology program - teaching us some of the mitzvah of bal tashchit - the commandment to not destroy or waste items from the natural world. It is one of the most commonly mentioned mitzvot in contemporary Jewish social action circles.)

Look forward to many more interesting events, such as "Painting with a Twist", a Sukkot wine tasting at Rabbi Joel's house, and many more to come.

This year we will concentrate on many aspects of our Jewish lives, and incorporate our daily Jewish living and rituals into our programs. I do hope you all make an effort to join us at luncheons. Sisterhood Shabbat, Pesach Customs Around the World, High Tea, etc., etc., etc. I guarantee you will be very pleased with our new direction, including programs for ladies of all ages. Babysitting will be available - all you have to do is reply to the event announcement email and request it. We want you as a new recruit!! And of course we welcome back with anticipation all of our Sisterhood ladies...

Together we will make a difference, so come be part of our "together"...and remember..

Life is a cabaret!!

Renee and Marty



Sisterhood Seeks Help for Ronald McDonald House

Sisterhood needs volunteers to feed the guests at Ronald McDonald House on Tuesday, November 4 and Tuesday, December 2. Please sign up on the poster in the social hall or contact Pat Braunstien at *850 598-9718 (*please dial the area code) or sidandpatb@earthlink.net. It is a wonderful mitzvah that is deeply appreciated by everyone at the House.



Temple Beth El Sisterhood

We will kick off the meeting season on August 20, 2014 at 11:45 AM with a Luau Luncheon catered by Signature Catering

Program: Teaching Bal Tashchit, the commandment to not destroy or waste items from the natural world. Focus on our marine environment by Charlene Mauro, Director, Navarre Beach Marine Science Station Sea creatures will visit us, too!

Join the fun! Tropical shirts, muumuus or grass skirts optional!

Bring a friend! Lunch is only \$10

RSVP to lanet Levin at 994-9469

August 2014 Page 5

Educator's Message: Bringing Camp to Temple

Having spent a week at Jacobs Camp this summer, I experienced the magic of Jewish camp with many of our Temple Beth El children. We celebrated Shabbat together, danced, swam, cheered, prayed and played. Connecting with our youth during this immersive and powerful Jewish time is a remarkable experience for a Jewish educator. Scholars have shown that the impact of Jewish overnight camp is one of the greatest indicators of continued Jewish engagement. The question is, given our Temple structure and setting, how can we bring the magic of camp into our synagogues?

Upon returning from camp, I participated in a webinar exploring this very topic. Dr. Jeff Kress, professor of Jewish education at the Jewish Theological Seminary posed two main questions: What is it about camp that makes it an impactful Jewish setting? What are some realistic ways we can make religious school more "campish?"

Dr Kress indentified six areas of impactful settings: relationships, reflection and feedback, emotions, participant centered and empowered, systemic support, and integration of Jewish content. If you've been to camp or have children who've been to camp, you know how each of these elements are part of the camp experience. The challenge for Temple educators is how to integrate these elements in only 3 hours per week (as opposed to camp, which is 24/7 for two-six weeks per summer).

Jewish educators from around the country on the webinar offered suggestions and insights. This coming year I look forward to sharing these ideas, continuing the conversation and implementing new ideas into our school with the support of teachers, parents, and our Temple community.

L'Shalom,

Andrea

School for Jewish Living Registration Open

Program begins on Sunday, August 24

Full calendar and registration materials are online at www.templebethelofpensacola.org























Torah on Tap
August 5
At: World of Beer
200 S. Palafox
Topic: Pidyon Sh'vuim -Redeeming of Captives: When is the
price too high?
Schmoozing at 5:00 pm
Study at 5:30 pm

Donations

Temple Renovation Fund:

In memory of June Gross from Dr. Stuart and Becky Siegel

In memory of June Gross from Betty S. Willis In memory of Susan Leath from Richard and Laverne Baker

In memory of Susan Leath from Cookie Kichler
In memory of Bobby Kahn from Cookie Kichler
In memory of Jack Kichler from Cookie Kichler
In memory of Bobby Kahn from Chip and Faye Merritt
In memory of Susan Leath from Chip and Faye Merritt
In memory of Lucille Levin from Chip and Faye Merritt
In memory of Terry McClure from Claire Ades and Fran
McMillian

Temple Beth El General Fund:

In memory of in memory of Susan Leath from Allen and Ann Litvak

In memory of Bobby Kahn from Judy Davis-Braden and Family

In memory of Susan Leath from Rosalind and Barry Spector

In memory of Bobby Kahn from Rosalind and Barry Spector

In memory of Robert H. Kahn from Wright Moulton In memory of Robert H. Kahn from Jay Kahn

In memory of June Gross from Alan and Connie Bookman In memory of Bobby Kahn from Bob and Anne Hart

In memory of "Tiny" and Emma Berlin from Rochelle Simpson

In memory of June Gross from Lucille and Bill Foley In memory of Bobby Kahn from Dr. and Mrs. Hal Hinmann, III

In memory of Susan Leath from Taris Savell
In memory of June Gross from Dr. Nat and Greta Rickoff
In memory of Susan Bear Leath from Faye, Joe and Gene
Rosenbaum

School for Jewish Living:

In memory of Marvin Nelson from Charles and Shirley Kraselsky

In memory of Susan Leath from Charles and Shirley Kraselsky

In memory of Bobby Kahn from Charles and Shirley Kraselsky

Trees for Israel:

A tree was planted in honor of Suzanne Lazaror from Charles and Shirley Kraselsky

A tree was planted in memory of Lucille Levin from Charles and Shirley Kraselsky

Sylvia Rosenbloum Cole Music Fund: In memory of Bobby Kahn from Ed Siegel In memory of Susan Leath from Ed Siegel In memory of June Gross from Denise and Louis Rosenbloum

Jonathan Kahn Library Fund:

In memory of Bobby Kahn from Bettie Kahn In memory of Susan Leath from Bettie Kahn In memory of June Gross from Bettie Kahn

Rabbi's Discretionary Fund:

In memory of June Gross from Beverly and Bill Zimmern In memory of Bobby Kahn from Hal Marcus In memory of Susan Leath from Hal Marcus In memory of Susan Bear Leath from Ann Schops In memory of Bobby Kahn from Myron and Sandra Rosenthal

In memory of Susan Leath from Myron and Sandra Rosenthal

Temple to Enjoy Blues on the Bay

Join Temple friends on Sunday, August 17 from 5:00-7:00 p.m. at the Community Maritime Park amphitheater for Blues on the Bay. Together we will mingle, kibbitz, and nosh – all while enjoying the beautiful setting and great music of "Blues on the Bay."

Everyone is encouraged to bring a chair and something to share. You will find the Temple Beth El group under and around a large blue shade structure. For more information please contact Rabbi Fleekop at rabbi@templebethelofpensacola.org or at 850-438-3321.



August 2014 Page 7

Federation Plans Events



COMMUNITY RALLY - AUGUST 10th

Community Stand for Israel Rally August 10th, 2PM in Seville Square

Chai Discussion Group Tuesday, Aug 12th 12 Noon Temple Beth El

Global Day of Jewish Learning Sunday, Nov. 16th Temple Beth El Heroes and Villains, Saints and Fools: The People in the Book





Torah Study: Lamentations

Join Rabbi Fleekop on Saturday, August 2 at 9:30 am for a one-session exploration of the Book of Lamentations.

The last of the five megillot, Lamentations is traditionally read on the 9th of Av -- a Jewish day of collective morning -- and describes the siege of Jerusalem and the destruction of the first Temple.

Learners of all ages and experience are encouraged to attend.

Bagels, shmear, and coffee will be served.

For more information please contact Rabbi Fleekop 850-438-3321 or rabbi@templebethelofpensacola.org.

Birthdays and Anniversaries

16th

17th

Natalie Soloway

Bob Klein

Augus	t Birthdays	18th	Charlotte Merritt	Augus	st Anniversaries
2nd	Joshua Borelli		Helene Leonard	1st	Sandra and Rod Moody
	Laura Lazear	20th	Laura Pearce	7th	Janet and Charles Kahn
3rd	Jennifer Zimmerman	21st	Dottie Kahn Galloway	8th	Yvonne and Steven Kass
4th	Chuck Lisner		Bert Dannheisser		Judith and Zvi Salpeter
	Bill Kuhhirte		Yvonne Kass	10th	Jan and David Suhrbier
	John Fuqua		John Ochs	11th	Robin and Benjamin
5th	Dave Suhrbier	22nd	Wanda Schlesinger		Zimmern
6th	Andrew Rothfeder		Dennis Flores	14th	Kricket and Rodney Rich
	Joshua Goldfarb	25th	Lee Sear	21st	Elaine and Rabbi William
7th	Haley Gross	26th	Kiel Gross		Schwartz
9th	Pat Langnau		Chris Shawyer	21st	Anita and Harry Kahn
	Noah Schwartz	27th	Kate Lamb		Wanda and Jody Schlesinger
10th	Cookie Kichler	28th	Dale Silver	24th	Sue and Joel Levin
11th	Charles Kraselsky		Pat Braunstien	27th	Belle and Lewis Bear
	Georgia Robles	29th	Dante Kahn	30th	Sharon and Bobby Marcus
	Jim Montero	30th	Frank Silver	31st	Sally and Richard Schwartz
13th	Rose Kuhhirte		Alice Klein		3
	Betty Retting Hauver		Zoe Yaseck		I de la constante
	Scott Boyle	31st	Karen Dannheisser		TODDA LA
	Dan Philips		Stacy Stricker		11111
14th	Leah Ann Gummere	31st	Capt. Fred Levin, Ret.		- h his I hades !
15th	Robin Mertins		•	(YORYUNITE



August Calendar

1 Shabbat Service Azalea
Trace 4:30pm

Shabbat Service TBE 6:00pm followed by potluck

2 Torah Study 9:30 am

3

4

5 Torah on Tap 5:00pm World of Beer Ritual Cmte. TBE 7:00pm

Ritual Cmte. TBE 7:0

7

8 Shabbat Service 6:00pm followed by potluck

10 PJF Stand with Israel 2pm

12 Chai Discussion TBE 12pm

13

1/

15 Shabbat Service 6:00pm followed by potluck

16

17 Blues on the Bay 5:00pm

18

19

20 Sisterhood 11:45am Ritual Cmte. TBE 7:00pm

21 Board Mtg. 5:30pm 22 Freedom Summer

Shabbat Service 6:00pm followed by potluck

23 Poker Tournament 5:15pm

24 SJL Begins 9:00 am

25

26

27

28

29 Shabbat Service 6:00pm followed by potluck

30

31

Kitchen Kibbitz by Janet Schilling

New Year, New Experiences

Though we are a month away from the Jewish New Year, I am glad to be back to the first full issue of Beth El Life after our summer mini issues. We take a break in June and July, but honestly it was difficult to fit into a four-page bulletin all that happens around Temple during the summer months. We are an energized community and look forward to all that is coming our way be it programming, study, or renovation!!!

The thought of a new and refreshed building made me reflect on my summer and how it related to new experiences. We enjoyed a two-week visit with Jordan and Candice, home from New Zealand for a bit. We ate and drank and repeated a bit too much including a day and a half in New Orleans. Our first stop was a trendy brewery they had experienced last year. I have to admit that I enjoyed the beer! I probably drank more beer in that 36 hours than I have in my entire life! By the way, that was about four total - still more than I have had in my entire 60 years!!!

Fast forward to the end of July when we received word that Logan's position at the hospital had been eliminated by the new management team and he would really be forced to retire, for real, not joking this time, done and done! That little stab at humor will not be lost on our friends who have celebrated his retirement from the Navy followed by his retirement from the Social Security Administration. He says this time is for real! A new experience for him and me.

Strangely, I had an opportunity for a new position with the school district in administration about the time of Logan's news, and I thought it was one of those "when one door closes, another opens" moments. Though it appears I may have been the top choice for the job, I withdrew my application after considering I would be working a whole lot more and now that Logan had his freedom, I did not want to give up the little bit of mine that working in a school affords

me. We both decided life is short and being together was more important than the promotion.

And finally to food, an arena where I always look forward to a new experience. I have discovered the fig! Well it was always there in my side yard, big beautiful green leaves, dripping with lovely brown morsels. I tried them a time or two, but they really never seemed to have the flavor of a Fig Newton! So I passed for 25 years and let the squirrels and birds enjoy the bounty. But Logan found a recipe online that he mentioned and I thought I would give them one more try. I am so glad I did. Caramelized figs are so easy to prepare that I have been trying to capture the last of the figs from my tree to caramelize and put on everything from yogurt, to cupcakes, to salad!

I have resolved to try new things and continue the journey through life knowing I have experienced the opportunities for growth that have come my way. I am looking forward to sharing my experiences and new recipes with you this year. Caramelized figs are just the beginning!

Caramelized Figs with Balsamic Vinegar

1/4 c. sugar1/8 tsp saltFigs halved lengthwise through stem1/8 c. balsamic vinegar1 Tbsp. butter1/2 tsp lemon juice

In bowl stir salt and sugar together. Press cut side of fig into this mixture. Heat a sauté pan on high. Add the figs cut side down and cook 2-3 minutes. Turn figs to brown bottom. Remove pan from heat and add balsamic vinegar. Return to heat for 30 seconds. The vinegar will become syrupy. Remove from heat and add butter and lemon. Note: I have also tried cream sherry in place of the vinegar with wonderful results.



August 2014 Page 9

Yahrzeits

To be read on August 1: Jul 26th Belle Rosenau Bear 27th Otto Stone Benjamin Dashevsky George F. Eitel **Dudley Greenhut** Dora Frances Salkin Kin Thomas Elaine Retting Michal Elboim 28th Theresa Wagenheim Dorothy Frenkel Joanne Levine William Shectman Anita Blum Vivian Harrell 30th Jack Hertz Gertrude Engel Harry Borer Harry Rosen 31st Murray Gross Arnold Seligman Aug 1st Nan Gundersheimer B.L. Gundersheimer B.L. Gundersheimer, Jr. Toni Light Adrian Goldstein

To be read on August 8:
2nd Lillian Cohn Kahn
3rd William Zimmern
Michael Morros
4th Rosalie Ranvik
Elias Joshua
5th Clarence M. Frenkel, Sr.
Clarence Frenkel, Jr.

Joe Kraselsky Borukh Katsnelson To be read on August 8, con't.:

7th Ruby Greenhut Robert H. Kahn, Sr. Hannah Klein

To be read on August 15:
9th Ellen Irene Landau
Marx B. Loeb
10th Alex Rosenau
Betty Rubin
Anna Hoffman
Zelda Chernosky
Michael Morros
Sam Cohan
Thelma Morris

11th Clarence C. Jacobson Bernice Mohr
13th Hal Retting Abner Starr

Abner Starr
Anna M. Eadews
14th Helen Leventhal
Esther Lindy
Vivian Rubin

15th Rabbi Leonard Mervis Barbara Lee Rank

To be read on August 22: 17th George Wagenheim

Donald Danly

18th Louise B. Cohen
Paul Kling, Sr.
Toby Hertz, Sr.

20th Mirion L. Kahn

Mirion L. Kahn Bluma Kariker Robert Gordon Jeannette S. Bookman Rose McKenna

21st Henry Moskowitz Nathan Greenberg To be read on August 22, con't.:

22nd Louis Fox Louis Karger Herman Heinberg

To be read on August 29: 24th Florence Shipnuck Abe Levine

Evelyne Wolf Walborsky

25th Sadie G. Abrams 26th Frederick M. Woolenberg

Michael Lurie William Frank

Eleanor "Ruth" Frenkel

29th Peggy Fox

To be read on September 5:

Aug 30 Sam Isaacs Silvia Rome Pearl Zam Charlene Yawitz Eddie Yawitz

The Board of Directors and Congregation express deepest sympathy to the family of Dr. Nathan Rickoff who passed away Sunday, July 27.
Funeral services were held at Temple Beth El on Wednesday, July 30 followed by burial at the Temple Beth El Cemetery.
May his memory be for a blessing.

Zichrono L'vracha

Donation Form

Send this form with your check to: Temple Beth El 800 N. Palafox St. Pensacola, FL 32501	Temple Beth El General Fund Rabbi's Discretionary Fund
Circle one: In memory of/In honor of	Fannie W. Frenkel Perpetual Care Fund
<u></u>	Jonathan L. Kahn Library Fund
(person's name or event) Donor: Address:	Peter Van Wezel Youth Fund
	Sylvia Rosenbloum Cole Music Fund
Acknowledge To:	School for Jewish Living Fund
	Brenda Vigodsky Mitzvah/Caring Fund (checks payable to TBE Sisterhood)

KETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

Temple Beth El 800 N. Palafox Street Pensacola, FL 32501 850-438-3321

Board of Directors

President: Capt. Fred Levin, USN Ret. Vice President: Janet Kahn
Treasurer: Matt Dannheisser
Secretary: Pat Braunstien
Past President: Alice Klein
Sisterhood: Renee Eilen
Marty Lisner
Brotherhood: Dr. Steve Eilen
School for Jewish Living:

Andrea Fleekop, Director

Board Members:

Linda Armacost
Rich Cacace
Ray Engel
Dr. Josh Hackel
Carol Kahn Rosenblatt
Andrew Rothfeder
Zvi Salpeter
Dr. David Suhrbier
Craig Vigodsky
Bill Wein
Danny Zimmern

Important Dates and Times

DATES OF INTEREST

8/5 Torah on Tap 5:00 pm World of Beer

8/10 PJF Stand with Israel Rally 2:00 pm at Seville Square

8/12 Chai Discussion Group 12:00 pm TBE

8/17 Blues on the Bay 5:00pm

8/20 Sisterhood Luncheon

8/22 Freedom Summer Shabbat 6:00 pm

8/23 Poker Tournament

8/24 School for Jewish Living Begins



JOIN US AT

All are welcome!

Beth El Life Staff Janet Schilling, Editor

> Kathy Smith, Production

Pat Braunstien, Proofreader

Rich Cacace, Webmaster

We're on the web! templebethelofpensacola.org